
 

Regeneration & Transport Select Committee 
 
A meeting of Regeneration & Transport Select Committee was held on Monday, 16th 
August, 2010. 
 
Present:   Cllr Maurice Perry(Chairman), Cllr Dick Cains(Vice-Chair), Cllr Kevin Faulks, Cllr John Fletcher, Cllr 
Bill Noble.  
 
Officers:  Richard Bradley, Tara Connor, Simon Milner, Craig Willows(DNS), Graham Birtle, Kirsty 
Wannop(LDS) 
 
Also in attendance:   Cllr Ross Patterson, 
 
Apologies:   None 
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Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
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Minutes of the Meeting held on 19th July 2010 (For Approval) 
 
Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting held on 19th July 2010. 
 
CONCLUDED that the minutes of the meeting held on 19th July 2010 be agreed 
and forwarded to Council for consideration. 
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Monitoring Updates 
 
Members received monitoring updates for the previous reviews of Pavement 
Parking and Highway Network Management. 
 
Members discussed the monitoring update for pavement parking and agreed 
the level of progress reported. Members amended the recommendations 7, 8, 
and 11 as not complete until after September when they were due to be 
completed. Evidence was also sought regarding the publication of the Annual 
Parking Report  
 
The Committee then discussed the monitoring update for Highway Network 
Management. Officers were requested to check if the Highway Safety 
Inspection Manual was in the Members Library as stated as none of the 
Committee had found it there. 
 
CONCLUDED that 
1. officers investigate whether the Highway Inspection Manual was in the 
Members Library. 
2. the information be noted. 
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Winter Maintenance Report 
 
The Committee received a report on winter maintenance in response to 
previous to Members comments and suggestions. Officers informed Members 
that they had investigated the proposal to retain the original 316 salt bins with 
157 priority 1 salt bins filled twice weekly between December and February. The 
remaining 159 bins would become priority 2 bins which would be fully stocked 



 

with salt at the beginning of the winter period and re-filled when all priority 1 bins 
had been re-filled or when practicable with a sand mix or other suitable 
alternative to rock salt to help maintain supplies. It was also suggested that of 
the 316 salt bins 237 bins could remain in situ permanently. Members agreed 
with the proposal and for the report be forwarded to Cabinet for consideration. 
 
CONCLUDED that the above proposals be agreed and forward to Cabinet for 
consideration. 
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EIT Review of Events, Arts and Tourism 
 
The Committee received the Event Delivery Framework and draft survey 
questions for the EIT review. Officers suggested focus groups to take place in 
September rather than using a postal survey. Members agreed with this 
suggestion and requested that within question 1 to ask the reason for any non 
attendance of events. 
 
It was noted that some events needed more consideration as people who were 
not immobile but could not stand or walk for long periods may not have been 
fully considered when organising some of the events. 
 
CONCLUDED that 
1. the additional question be added to the survey questions. 
 
2. the information be noted. 
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Work Programme 
 
Members were informed the next meeting was 27th September 2010. 
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Chair's Update 
 
The Chair had no further information to give the Committee. 
 

 
 

  


